

VOL.17 NO. 4

Newsletter

MARCH 1982

LOOKING AHEAD: We hope the winter is behind us so that no one will fear the ice and snow from now on. In going over past issues we find that we mentioned the weather (and/or flu) in the March newsletters of 1976, 1977, 1978, 1979. No oneliked this winter at all so we'll go on to better things. Such as good programs!

March 17: Let's all welcome spring and Professor William Fowler who will be our speaker. He is a scholar who has made an extensive study of John Hancock's life and times and will bring them vividly to us.

April 26: Please remember that this will be our annual dinner and meeting on a Monday evening. We have heard much about the beautiful pictures Henry Dormitzer took of "Operation Sail" in 1980 and hope a large crowd will be on hand to meet him. If you can't enjoy dinner with us, the meeting will start at 8 pm.

FUN FOR ALL: After a random survey at the January meeting the following menu was selected as the most popular. Please fill out the coupon and mail it to Chris Stanton who will appreciate an enclosed self-addressed envelope. Stamped too to help the treasury.

Dinner Menu

\$ 8.00

April 26, 1982

Juice

Chicken Pie

Mashed Potato

Vegetable

Cranberry Sauce

Rolls

Butter

Coleslaw

Ice Cream

Coffee or tea

Please cut off and mail to: Deadline: April 20.

Mrs. Wilbur Stanton 228 Pleasant Street So. Weymouth, Ma. 02190 Make checks payable to:
"Weymouth Historical Society"

Please send me at the South High Sch each ticket for a tot	ool at 6:30 pm.]	am enclosing	oril 26. 1982 g \$8.00 for
Name:			
Street			
Town			
	St	ate Zi	P

(over)

LOOKING BACK; Everyone enjoyed the Members' Night in January and we want to thank those who participated in the program with talks and/or exhibits: Ronald Clarke, Eleanor Cormack, Don Cormack, Priscilla Johnsen, Dana Johnsen, Patricia Schaefer, Chet Kevitt, Eleanor Murphy, John Murphy, Evelyn Walker and Edward Walker.

SOME NEW FRIENDS: We are glad to welcome the following new members from afar and hope they will visit us when they can:

Charles Benjamin Bates 202 Frazier Ct., Joppa, Md. 21085
William G. Torrey 15 Essex Ct., Port Washington, N.Y.
11050

George O. Whitman 401 W.La Veta, Orange, Cal. 92666

THANK YOU: We want to thank Mrs. Gertrude Dugan for her contribution to the No Bake Sale.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: The following members have agreed to serve on the committee and will present a slate of officers at the March meeting to be voted upon at the annual meeting in April: Wilbur Stanton, chairman, Rita Walsh, Donald Cormack and Harold Olson.

Chris Stanton 7-8360 <u>Betty Kevitt 5-4804</u> <u>Editors</u>